
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - OCTOBER 18, 2004 

ALL-WAY STOP CONTROL 
CENTRE STREET AND DONNA MAE COURT 

Recommendation 

In response to requests from area residents, Local and Regional Councillor Linda D. Jackson 
recommends: 
 
THAT staff be requested to investigate the need for and feasibility of installing an all-way stop 
control at Centre Street and Donna Mae Court and to report to the Committee of the Whole 
meeting of November 1, 2004. 

Purpose 

To reduce speeds and control traffic at Centre Street and Donna Mae Court. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

Traffic volumes and vehicular speeds along Centre Street make it difficult to enter or exit Donna 
Mae Court.  The further development of lands near Bathurst Street and Centre Street will likely 
cause an increase of traffic at Centre Street and Donna Mae Court.  The area residents perceive 
a need for speed and safety controls.  All-way stop controls will encourage increased moderation 
in vehicular speeds. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council. 

Conclusion 

In response to concerns from area residents, it is recommended that staff review the need for an 
all-way stop control at Centre Street and Donna Mae Court. 

Attachments 

None. 

Report prepared by: 

Mirella Compagno, Council Administrative Assistant 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Linda D. Jackson 
Local and Regional Councillor 


